MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE RAM GRAMPIAN ATHLETICSPRIVATE 
 LEAGUE
held in Inverness Sports Centre on Sunday, October 29, 2017 at 1pm
Present:
Andy Dobbie
Aberdeen AAC (East Secretary)


Linda Dobbie
Aberdeen AAC (Records Secretary)


Mark Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Fiona Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Winston Webber
Arbroath & District AC (Secretary/Treasurer)

Anne Webber
Arbroath & District AC (assistant Secretary/Treasurer)


Ian Silver
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


David Brogan
East Sutherland AC


Scott Hamilton
Elgin AAC

Eddie Graham
Ellon AAC

Gordon Scott
Forres Harriers 


Elspeth Wallace
Fife AC


Karin Smith
Inverness Harriers


Gareth Jenkins
Moray Road Runners


Susan Sutherland
Nairn AAC


Nick Stone
Nairn AAC


Stephen Fraser
Nairn AAC


Tom Mathieson
Ross County AC

Denis Shepherd
Minutes Secretary


Secretary/Treasurer Winston Webber welcomed those clubs attending.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Caithness AAC, Peterhead AAC and Steve Murdoch (North Secretary).
2.
MINUTES OF 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

a) Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the annual general meeting of the Petrofac League of October 11, 2015, were approved (proposed by Ellon AAC, seconded by Fife AC).


b) Matters Arising: None

3.        SECRETARY’S REPORT

Winston Webber reported that the League had secured the sponsorship of RAM Tubular Scotland who had turned up at the final and who were pleased to continue. The main issue was now the cost of stadium hire (it now cost around £1000 to put on a match in Inverness). First aid costs had increased. The League had gone well and the new athletes’ numbers had been a success. 
4.        TREASURER’S REPORT

Statement of accounts: Anne Webber circulated a statement which showed an opening balance of £19,691.60, income of £3,200.00 and expenditure of £8,421.26, giving a closing balance on 29/10/17 of £14,470.34. The opening balance (on 02/10/16) was £4,900.40 higher than the closing balance presented at the previous AGM because of a sponsorship donation of £5,000 and two outstanding bills totalling £99.60.

Regarding stadium hire, Perth was relatively cheap and Inverness was the most expensive at £808.36, although the League had only been charged the fee for a Youth Development League match (£776.72) for the third match. When the first aid room had been used, this was cheaper as there was no ambulance to pay for. Bookings for 2018 had to be made by 31 December and use of the Red Cross must be avoided at all costs as they were too expensive. It was clarified that all matches must have first aid cover in order to satisfy the SAL permit.
It was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Nairn, that the accounts be accepted.

5.         RECORDS SECRETARY’S REPORT
Linda Dobbie circulated an up-to-date list of League records and handed out record certificates for the 7 records set in 2017. She reminded members of the rule that records would be approved only if the appropriate paperwork was submitted, having been signed by graded officials and referee.
6.       ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2018
a)
President: In the absence of the club due to provide a President (Banchory Stonehaven AC), Anne Webber was elected President.
b)
Secretary/Treasurer: Eddie Graham was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Arbroath and duly elected.

c)
North Section Secretary: Steve Murdoch was proposed by Ellon & Peterhead, seconded by Moray Road Runners and duly elected.

d)
East Section Secretary: Andy Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Ellon & Peterhead and duly elected. 
e)  League Records Secretary: Linda Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by       
Dundee Hawkhill and duly elected.
7.        POINTS FOR DISCUSSION
1) Number of Meetings: Anne Webber had been given four dates for 2018 by SAL, namely 29 April, 27 May, 1 July and 5 August. These dates, however, were not guaranteed and SAL had said it was unlikely the League would be allowed four meetings because of other events they were introducing to the calendar. Most of those present expressed concern about a possible match on 5 August as it would be difficult to get athletes and officials out at that time. However, it was reiterated the League would have no say in this although, if this date were allocated, it would request a change to late August. The clubs present were asked whether the League should apply for 3 or 4 matches (plus final), regardless of dates. 10 clubs voted for 4 matches, with one voting for 3 and one abstention. Anne pointed out there might be financial implications, especially considering the final was at Inverness, and also implications for the programme rotation should there only be 3 matches.
2) Numbers for athletes: It was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by East Secretary, that numbers 1-999 be used for each section, with a separate set for the final. This was agreed unanimously. Clubs were reminded that any numbers made up should be in black ink and not in pencil.

3) Discussion of Rule 8 (Scoring): It had been pointed out that the method used up to now for calculating the qualifiers in each age group, i.e. by aggregate event points, did not comply with Rule 8 which stated that each match should be scored 8-7-6-5-4-3-2-1.  It was generally agreed that scoring would be done according to this rule in the future. For clarification, it was agreed to insert the words “to each age group” after the words “’meeting points’ will be awarded.”
4) Selection of Athlete of the Match: It was agreed this be changed to Athlete of the Season as the current award could not be given to a good athlete whose team did not qualify for the final. It was suggested Eddie Graham communicate with the clubs in order to agree on a suitable formula for deciding Athletes of the Season based on results of all matches and this was agreed unanimously.

5) Status of League: Winston had discovered that a club elsewhere had been picked up by the Tax Office and he suggested it was therefore possible that this could happen to the League. This could be prevented by making the League a charity – it could become either an unincorporated association, which would ensure all members were protected, or a company limited by guarantee, with all clubs being trustees. It was agreed Eddie Graham would make investigations to ascertain the various implications of such moves and the subject would then be discussed at a future general meeting.
6) First Aid: It was reported St Andrews had pulled out of the Perth meeting at the last minute and emergency action had to be taken to get cover. Cover could cost £200-£300 per match. It was agreed that any qualified first aiders within a club who were available would count towards the club’s quota of officials, and it was suggested that the League could fund training for those who were willing thus to provide cover at matches. It was also suggested that the League set up a registry of qualified and non-qualified first aiders within clubs, and to purchase the necessary first aid kits as part of a contingency plan. Eddie Graham agreed to organise this.
7) Club fees: Eddie Graham suggested clubs need to show greater ownership of the League to help to sustain it and make it grow, especially as there were new clubs hoping to join, and he proposed fees be increased as a first step. It was proposed by Ellon, seconded by Aberdeen, that fees for 2018 should be £250 and this was agreed unanimously. The secretary/treasurer agreed to have a financial analysis of the past two years along with a financial projection available one month before the 2018 AGM. 
8.
Dates, Venues and Convening Clubs FOR 2018

The venues and convening clubs were agreed as below, subject to the availability of stadia.


Match 1: East at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC)
North at Inverness (NAAC)

Match 2: East at Perth (Fife and Perth)

North at Inverness (ESAC and MRR)


Match 3: East at Aberdeen (Ellon and BSAC)
North at Inverness (EAAC, FH, RCAC)

Match 4: East at Perth (Arbroath & Dundee)
North at Inverness (Moray RR)


Final:    
Final at Inverness (Inverness Harriers)
9.
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS


1) Communication: Eddie Graham expressed concern that clubs currently met only once a year to discuss issues and asked to set up a Facebook group so that clubs could exchange views regularly throughout the year. This was agreed.

2) Future Growth of League: Eddie Graham said there were at least two clubs who might be interested in joining the League in the future. It was agreed Eddie would look at ways of getting maximum turnout and full fields in the future and would present his results to clubs one month before the 2018 AGM.


3) Under-13 events: Moray asked why under-13 boys ran 1200m in the League although the BAL rules said they should run 1500m. It was pointed out that the League followed SAL guidelines which were different from those of BAL.


4) Results accuracy: Denis Shepherd pointed out the results software did not always show the correct positions which meant they were wrong on Power of 10. Mark Davidson reminded clubs it was up to them to check the accuracy of results and let him know asap of any errors so that he could manually amend them.


5) Non counters: Nairn asked whether non-counters should still wear neutral vests as stated in the rules. It was clarified that all athletes including non-counters should have a unique number, therefore there was no need to wear neutral vests. Ellon proposed this rule should be changed to reflect this and this was unanimously agreed. 


6) Results software: Mark Davidson would liaise with Eddie Graham and Steve Murdoch with the aim of having the same software used in both sections.


7) Hammer: It was pointed out that some younger age groups could do hammer elsewhere in Scotland but not in this League. Eddie Graham agreed to check with SAL.

10.  
CLOSE OF MEETING
On behalf of the League, Andy Dobbie thanked Winston and Anne Webber for their long stint as President and Secretary and marked the occasion of their stepping down with a presentation.
The meeting closed at 3.30pm.

